MANAGEMENT AND FINANCE COMMITTEE – 23RD JUNE 2008


GAINSBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES of a MEETING of the Management and Finance Committee held at Gainsborough House, 18 Parnell Street, Gainsborough on Monday 23rd June 2008 at 7:00pm
Present:


Councillor Elaine Hadley (In the Chair)
Councillor David Dobbie

Councillor Roger Plastow
In Attendance:

Clerk to the Council

Assistant Clerk to the Council

Also in Attendance:

Councillor Pearl Banyard





Councillor Tim Davies




Councillor Raoul Hesse-Phillipson





Councillor David Manning





Councillor Paul Key




3 members of the public

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillor Kristan Smith
Councillor William Parry

Councillor Kenneth Woolley

2. MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillor D. Dobbie again requested why the matter had gone to the Management and Finance Committee when previously it had been dealt with through Economic, Environment and Leisure.
The Clerk advised the initial orders were dealt with through the Management and Finance Committee and again in the Councils Structure and Functions Policy usage of Council land comes under the Management and Finance Committee.

3. TO DEAL WITH ANY BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUE TO BE DONE

No business to be dealt with.
4. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Chair apologies as at the meeting of 9th June she called for a public meeting to discuss the proposed Dog Control Orders which after discussions with West Lindsey District Council and the Clerk found was illegal so apologies to Councillors and public for any inconvenience caused.
5. REPORT FROM THE CLERK TO THE COUNCIL
The Clerk advised the Committee that the meeting had to be called as Council were not allowed to consider any representations received after the 25th May, so it was for the Committee to discuss and recommend to Full Council.
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6. DOG CONTROL ORDERS

Cllr. R. Plastow felt that due to a previous survey the Council had carried out through the whole of the town coming out at 75% of people wanting dogs banned from parks and play areas he felt it right to ban dogs from the parks and play areas.
The Clerk advised that the meeting is for Councillors to consider the representations received in the public consultation process.

Cllr. EJ. Hadley reminded Councillors of the results of the previous results carried out.
Cllr. D. Dobbie advised that he is in favour of banning dogs from the parks and play areas but advised that in his opinion the orders have not been brought in correctly again and believes that they have been rushed. He would prefer to have more open discussions with the public and more representations and believes if the Council proceed with the current orders the Council will have opposition again.
Cllr. D. Dobbie proposed a recommendation to Full Council to stop these orders and look to go and bring them in again. This was defeated.
RECOMMENDATION to Full Council on proposal by Cllr. EJ. Hadley, seconded by Cllr. R. Plastow to proceed with the Dog Control Orders.
At the request of Cllr. D. Dobbie a recorded vote was taken as follows:

For: Councillors EJ. Hadley, R. Plastow.


Against: Councillors D. Dobbie.

A total of 2 votes for and 1 vote against.
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7. STAFFING ISSUES

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. EJ. Hadley, seconded by Cllr. D. Dobbie that Standing Order 9.15 apply to exclude the press and public.

The item was discussed and resolved on.
The meeting concluded at 7:31pm.
After the meeting had concluded Councillor David Dobbie declared a personal interest as a dog owner.
Chairman
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